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BealHighlights

AMessagefromthePrincipals
Dear Beal Families,

We are excited to welcome all of our students in grades 1-4 back to Beal on Tuesday, August 29th
and to welcome our Kindergarteners to Beal on Wednesday, August 30th for their Jrst day of
school! Please note that the start and end times have changed for this year. Doors will open for
parent drop off and walkers at 8:45 am and dismissal will begin at 3:30 pm.

Thank you to all who came to our Open House on Thursday evening, we had a great turn out. It was
wonderful to see all of the smiling faces as they entered the building and greeted their friends.

Please continue reading the Beal Bulletin for some important information. If you need assistance
during at any point during the school year, please call our main oTce at (508) 841-8860.

Sincerely,
Kristen Gasper and Shelley Hoey

ImportantDates
Please mark your calendars with these important dates. More
information about each of these events can be found in the
newsletter and/or future newsletters.

Tuesday, August 29th - First Day of School (1st-4th Grade)
Tuesday, August 29th - Kindergarten Visit Day (10:00-10:30 am A-L
& 11:00-11:30 am M-Z)
Wednesday, August 30th - First Day of School (K)

Friday, September 1st - No School (Professional Development for Educators)
Monday, September 4th - No School (Labor Day)
Tuesday, September 12th- Picture Day
Wednesday, September 13th - Curriculum Night for Grades K-2
Thursday, September 14th - Curriculum Night for Grades 3-4

Shrewsbury Public Schools Calendar 2023-2024

TheFirstDayofSchool
August 29th- Grades 1-4 and August 30th for

Kindergarten
The hallways of Beal will be Jlled with teachers and staff to make
sure all students get to their classroom. Please know that whether
they are walking to school, riding the bus, or getting dropped off,
they will be directed to their classroom and will be greeted by lots
of smiling faces. We cannot wait to see your children here at Beal!

Please make sure your child knows exactly how they are getting
home- bus, walking, or parent pick up. Please also let us know by completing the form found at this
link.

FirstDayofSchoolDismissal
IMPORTANT TASK TO COMPLETE
To assist in our dismissal on the FIRST DAY of school this year,
please complete this form to indicate how your child is going
home on the Jrst day. If you have more than one child please
submit an additional form.

PowerSchoolParentPortalUpdate
Please update your child's emergency contact
information TODAY!
Updated emergency contact information is extremely important for
the school to maintain healthy lines of communication with our
families, especially when immediate parents are not available.

We ask that you check your emergency contact information in your Parent Portal and please update
it or add contacts if you do not have them.

BusAssignments
Information about bus assignments and routes can be found in the
parent portal in Powerschool.

Please click on this link for district information on transportation
services and answers to your most frequently asked questions.

Wonderingwhatshouldbeputinyourchild's
backpack?

Parent note about how your child is being dismissed
Your school issued iPad- Please fully charge it!
a bottle of water and a snack/ lunch if you are providing your own
for younger students, a change of clothes in a large ziplock or
plastic bag
personal requests from your teachers
school materials that travel to and from home

Please note: Toys and valuable non-school items should stay at
home.

AMessagefromtheNurses
All students must have complete immunization records on ]le
prior to the start of the school year. We are in the process of
reaching out to those families that have incomplete records so
please be on the lookout. Records can be emailed at the address
below or faxed to us at 508-841-1535.

If your child takes a daily medication, has a life-threatening food
allergy or if you have any speciJc concerns about your child,
please reach out to us as soon as possible at

bealnurses@shrewsbury.k12.ma.us.

KindergartenVisitDay
Each year, Shrewsbury Elementary Schools schedule a brief
classroom visit for you and your kindergarten child to meet your
child’s teacher and classroom assistant, as well as other children
in your child’s class. The class is split up according to last name to
allow the teacher time to spend getting to know each child. This
year, you are invited to visit your kindergarten classroom on
Tuesday, August 29th at the times below.

Last names beginning with:
A-L= visit your class from 10:00-10:30 am
M-Z= visit your class from 11:00-11:30 am

Important things to note:
Please no siblings during class visit time.
Please adhere to the thirty minute visit as we will need to clear the parking lot between
sessions so that we will have adequate parking spaces for all. If you are unable to attend at
your assigned time you may come to the opposite session of your child’s assigned time.
Please know that school is in session for Grades 1-4 and the building will be busy on the Jrst
day for them.
This classroom visit is optional. We realize that your work schedule may not allow you to
attend. Please feel free to have a friend or relative bring your child if you are unable to attend
yourself.
This is an excellent time to bring your child’s school supplies to school. If you choose to do so,
please clearly label your child’s full name on the supplies bag.

ChildSafeProcedures
If your child is going to be absent or late to school, we require that
you telephone us either the night before or Jrst thing in the
morning on the day of the absence at (508) 841-8860. The
answering machine for our child-safe procedure is on 24 hours a
day. If we have not received a call to report an absence, the school

will be in contact with the parent or emergency contact to conJrm the child’s safety. Please help
our busy oTce staff by always calling us when your child will be absent or tardy.

AMessagefromYourTeacher
Each year our teachers reach out to their students either by linking
their welcome letter in the Beal Bulletin or by sending a message
through SeeSaw, US Mail, or email. If your child's teacher has a
digital letter, it is linked below. Please click on the link and read the
message to your child. If your child's teacher does not have a
digital letter, you can expect to receive a message through SeeSaw,

US Mail, or email.

Kindergarten
Mrs. Aulenback, Mrs. Barrett, Mrs. Biadasz, Mrs. Knott, Mrs. St. Pierre, Mrs. Roxo, Mrs. Sullivan
Grade 1
Ms. Chaves, Mrs. McKiernan/ Mrs. Junkins, Ms. Hoffman, Ms. Molina, Mrs. Neddo, Mrs. Rubin, Mrs.
Zakar
Grade 2
Mrs. Nolli, Mrs. Hogan, Mrs. Poppalardo/Mrs. Blair, Mrs. Levasseur/ Miss Eagle, Mrs. McInerny
Grade 3
Mrs. Richard, Mrs. Badry, Mrs. Berthiaume, Mrs. Moore, Ms. El Saddik, Mrs. Weagle/ Mrs. Bazydlo
Grade 4
Mrs. Campbell, Mrs. Hinds, Mrs. Hollyer/ Mrs. Lanciani, Ms. Sauro, Mrs. Barnes, Mrs. Ryan, Mrs.
Spangenberg

SPSExtendedSchoolCareProgram
Extended School Care (ESC) provides quality before and after
school care for children in kindergarten through sixth grade.
Operated by the Shrewsbury Public Schools, the program is fully
funded through parent fees. Our mission is to provide a safe and
nurturing environment where students can engage in enriching
activities, participate in recreational programming and socialize
with their peers. Time is also set aside each day for students to
work on their homework. Our experienced and caring staff
members create fun and innovative programming for students of

all ages, interests and abilities. We focus on building positive relationships, developing social skills,
strengthening self-esteem, and encouraging independence, responsibility and good decision-
making. Our programs are located within the school building at Beal, Coolidge, Floral, Paton, Spring
and Sherwood.

Click here for more information about the program and how to register.

NewStartandEndTimes

ArrivalandDismissalProcedures
Click here to listen to a video of arrival & dismissal routines

Student Drop Off 8:45- 9:15 am & Pick Up 3:30- 3:45 pm
Cars will use the Jrst entrance on Lake Street and drive along the
back of the building to the blacktop playground area. Students will
remain in the car while a staff member directs the car to the drop off
spot. Students will exit the car and enter the building using the
downstairs doors. Cars will exit the drive by going back around the
building and out the Jrst entrance on Lake Street.

IMPORTANT PARENT DROP OFF INFORMATION:
The gate will close in the morning at 9:13 to insure that all students
are in the building by 9:15. If you arrive after the gate is closed,
please drive to the front of the building and walk your child into the
oTce to be signed in.

IMPORTANT PARENT PICK UP INFORMATION:
Parent pick up runs from 3:30-3:45 pm. Gates to the parent pick up
line will open around 3:15 pm. You will follow the same pattern as
drop off, using the north entrance, and loop around the school to the
lower lobby doors. Please have your child's name displayed on your
windshield and be ready to show proof of identiJcation (driver's
license) so we know that we are releasing your child to an approved
adult. If you arrive after 3:45, please drive to the front of the building
and come to the main oTce to pick up your child.

*Please note: We want to avoid cars backing up onto Lake Street, so
please do not arrive and park on campus prior to 3:00 pm.

Student Bus Route
Busses will use the second entrance on Lake Street. Students will
exit and enter the buses by the doors of our front lobby.

Student Walker Route
At the end of the day, students will exit the doors of our front lobby.
A staff member will walk students to the sidewalk on Lake Street.

1:1iPadforallK-12Students
All Shrewsbury Public School students have been (or will be) issued
an iPad to support equitable and exciting learning.

*To support individual and healthy learning in the classroom, we will
not be sharing headphones. Please include a pair of headphones
(USB-C) with your child's materials. Please reach out to the school if
you are unable to provide a set.

Information and answers to frequently asked questions can be found on our 1:1 Technology
Program page. If you have any questions, please reach out to
parenttechsupport@shrewsbury.k12.ma.us and they will gladly assist you.

Seesaw
Seesaw is an app that is used at the elementary level for student
assignments, student portfolios, and family communication.

Families may create an account to access their child's schoolwork,
portfolio, and communication sent by their child's teacher.

If you have not yet created a family account and connected your child's account to it, please see our
Seesaw Parent & Family Login Instructions page for information on how to obtain your
personalized family setup link(s) to do so.

If you have any diTculty with this process, please email parenttechsupport@shrewsbury.k12.ma.us
for assistance.

SafetyTipLine
This anonymous form can be used to submit information that may
be helpful in ensuring the safety of students, faculty, and property
of the Shrewsbury Public Schools in Shrewsbury, Massachusetts.

This form creates an electronic email alert to several staff members of the Shrewsbury Public
Schools. It does not go to the Shrewsbury Police Department.

Staff email alerts are generally monitored Monday through Friday during business hours of 8am to
4:30pm.

If the information you have is TIME SENSITIVE, please call 911 for assistance.

If you wish to speak to a representative from the Shrewsbury Police Department and your concern
is not urgent you can reach them 24/7 by calling 508-841-8577.

2023-2024SchoolSupplyLists
Please click on the links below to see the grade level supply lists for
Beal School.

Kindergarten
Grade 1
Grade 2
Grade 3
Grade 4

SchoolLunchandBreakfastProgram

Shrewsbury Public Schools Offers Meals at No Cost
for Students
Free Meals for Students
Meals are free for all Massachusetts students for the 23-24 school

year. The Massachusetts legislature has provided funding to make meals available at no cost to all
students during school year 2023-2024, regardless of household income. However, families should
still complete a Meal BeneJt Application as this provides data for key funding for academic
resources and may also connect families to additional beneJts. For more information about this
program, please click here. This data will also support the additional funds provided by the
Commonwealth for this pilot.Students are entitled to one free breakfast and one free lunch each
day. Students must take the required meal components to get a free meal. A free breakfast must
include a Milk, Fruit or Vegetable and a Grain. A free lunch must include 3 of these 5 meals
components (Protein, Milk, Grain, Fruit and Vegetable) and one component must be a Fruit or
Vegetable. Individual milks, extra slices of pizza, second lunches, and a la carte items are NOT free
and must be purchased. Parents should ensure ample funds are in their student’s lunch account or
students may use cash to purchase these items.

Breakfast Availability at All Schools
Breakfast will be available during the morning arrival time and before the start of the school day.

Students Must Use the Pin-Pad System
Students must use their pin-pad in order to receive a free meal and/or purchase an a la carte item.
This is how the district documents meals distributed and substantiates our claim for
reimbursement from the government.

For more information about the Lunch Program, including Frequently Asked Questions, please visit
the SPS Food Service website.

LunchandSnackatBeal
The calendar for school lunch for this week is below. Students may choose a free lunch from the
cafeteria or bring their own from home. Please connect with your classroom teacher if you have
questions about your child's lunch. Also, please send a snack in with your child each day. Teachers
will build a short snack time into their daily schedule depending on what time their lunch block is.

Breakfast is now available each day and will be served from 8:45-9:15 in the cafeteria. Students
may choose a free breakfast upon arrival.

BealCurriculumNights
Beal will be holding our Curriculum Nights on:

Wednesday, September 13th: Curriculum Night for Grades K-2-
6:00-7:00 PM
Thursday, September 14th: Curriculum Night for Grades 3-4- 6:00-
7:00 PM

These Curriculum Nights offer an opportunity to meet with school leadership and your teacher to
learn more about your child's school day and learning experiences.

Please join us!

NotesfromtheBealPTO
Meetings
We are kicking off the year with a meeting on Tuesday September
5th to introduce the PTO and elect volunteers into coordinator
positions.

We will follow up with our typical monthly meeting on Tuesday September 19th to continue to plan
for the year. All meetings will be held in the media center and on Zoom at 6:30pm.

Please join us at a meeting, follow our Facebook page, and email us at Bealschoolpto@gmail.com.
We look forward to growing our community together!

Label Everything!
Getting ready for back to school? Don't forget labeling your
student's clothing and accessories so they don't end up in the Lost
and Found! You can buy labels and stamps with your child's name
and support the PTO at the same time. Labels are safe for both the
dishwasher and washing machine. Search for Beal School

Shrewsbury in the search bar and the company will donate a percentage of your order back to the
school. https://mabelslabels.com/en_US/fundraising/support/.

2023- 2024 Beal School Classroom Directory
Want to connect with other families in your child's class? Sign up
for the Beal School Classroom directory! Your information will only

be shared with the families in your class.

Volunteers at Beal
Volunteering in school is a great way to be connected to your
child's school experience and help the school at the same time. In
order for this to be possible, all volunteers are required to
complete a CORI (Criminal Offender Record Information)

veriJcation with Shrewsbury Public Schools. Please visit Beal's front oTce or the Shrewsbury
School Department at Town Hall with your identiJcation to submit the required paperwork
(passport, drivers license, state issued ID card or permanent residency card). Please allow at least
2 weeks for processing. These veriJcations are valid for 3 years.

Cafeteria Volunteers
Would you like to volunteer at school? Our students in Kindergarten
and 1st Grade often need a little extra support at the beginning of
the school year to set up their lunches. Help from families would be
greatly appreciated! Please see the following link for details: 2023
Fall Cafeteria Volunteers and don't forget to get your CORI check in
order before coming in.

Moving?
Please notify the main oTce at
(508) 841-8860 if you are
moving this summer. This will
be helpful information as we
are assigning students to
classrooms.

Please let us know!
Beal Elementary School Main
OTce
(508) 841-8860

On Vacation?
Please notify the main oTce at
(508) 841-8860 if you will be on
vacation or you know that your
child will be absent when
school starts on August 29th
(30th for Kindergarten).

FrequentlyUsedNumbers
Main OTce- (508) 841-8860
School Fax- (508) 841-8862
School Nurses- (508) 841-8870
Nurses Fax- (508) 841-1535
Extended Day- (508) 841-8861

Follow Beal School on Facebook!!!
Please join our Beal School Facebook pages for your social media lens on what is happening at
Beal School.

Beal School Facebook page

Our wonderful PTO also has a Facebook page geared towards supporting families and community.
Please Jnd their information here:

Beal school PTO Facebook page

Kristen Gasper, Principal
Email: kgasper@shrewsbury.k12.ma.us
Website: https://schools.shrewsburyma.gov/beal
Location: 214 Lake Street
Phone: (508) 841-886

Shelley Hoey, Assistant Principal
Email: shoey@shrewsbury.k12.ma.us
Website: https://schools.shrewsburyma.gov/beal
Location: 214 Lake Street
Phone: (508) 841-8860

Kristen Gasper
Kristen is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters
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